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Christmas Orders

Don’t forget you have until the 15
December to place your Christmas

order with us. You can get
everything you need from us! You

can place your order in the shop and
don’t forget this year you can also

place it online at
www.farmshopatcranswick.co.uk/on

line-shop/

We would like to wish all of our customers a very merry Christmas and a
happy new year!

Christmas/New Year Opening Times
22nd, 23rd Dec – 8.30am-5.00pm

24th Dec – 8.30am-2.00pm
25th, 26th, 27th, 28th Dec – CLOSED

29th, 30th, 31st Dec – 9.00am-4.00pm
1st, 2nd Jan – CLOSED

3rd Jan – Normal hours resume
9th Jan - CLOSED

Get prepared for your Christmas
dinner table. We have a lovely

selection of Caspari crackers and
serviettes. Whilst stocks last!
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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and advertising, The Bulletin is produced and delivered monthly  by our team of volunteers.
If you need help with . . . .
Advertising and Deliveries - Gary on  07795 202559,  Diary Dates - Sue M on 275333, Design and graphics for your item - Richard on
the email below
If you would like to send an item for publication please email this to the address at the bottom of this notice,
where it will be picked up by Sue W, Lynn, Melvyn or Richard who will do  their best to acknowledge receipt within 2-3 days.
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin should be with us by the 16th of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee inclusion.

Please note we have a new email address: hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
When contacting any of our advertisers please tell them that you saw their advert in The Bulletin.

Printed by WoldTech Digital Print Networks.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Every week
Monday   Community Choir 7:30-9:00pm at SRA Rotsea Lane
Wednesday  Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane
Friday   Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA Rotsea Lane

Entrance £2.00 includes coffee or tea and biscuits
December
Friday 3   Christmas Bingo eyes down 7:00pm at Foreman’s Garage Free entry.

Prizes/refreshments/raffle. Proceeds for our Scout and Guiding groups
Saturday 4   Coffee Morning 10:00-12noon at St Peter’s Church. All Welcome
Monday 6 & 20 Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside Hutton Cranswick School
Saturday 11 & Sunday 12  Santa’s Sleigh Ride 4:00pm (see advert for details)
Sunday 12   Crafty Christingle 2:30-3:30pm at Chapel, crafts followed by a short service
Tuesday 14   Christmas Coffee Morning 10:30am at The Bowls Club, Cranswick
Tuesday 14   WI Meeting 6:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Wednesday 15  Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Friday 17   Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane
Saturday 18  Nativity 4:00pm at Fieldgate, The Paddocks, off Hutton Road YO25 9PA. Wear wellies if wet
Monday 20  Festive Windows and Lights - walk around the village - Refreshments from 6pm at Foreman’s Garage
    In aid of  our Scout and Guiding groups.
Saturday 25  Christmas Day Dinner 1:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick

For more details or to secure a place contact Kate 07875 198756 or Mike 07577 758458
2022
Every Week
Monday   Community Choir 7:30-9:00pm at SRA Rotsea Lane
Tuesday   Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick £2.00 includes tea and biscuits.

For more information call Rose on 01377 270220
Wednesday  Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:30pm at S.R.A. Rotsea Lane (starts 12th)
Friday    Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA Rotsea Lane Entrance £2.00
January
Tuesday 11   WI Meeting 7:15pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Monday 17  Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside Hutton Cranswick School
Wednesday 19 BINGO at Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club - eyes down at 7pm
Friday 21   Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane
Wednesday 26  Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at at WI Hall, Cranswick
Saturday 29 Burns Night at Foreman’s Garage. For more details Tel Ruth 01377 270474 or Janet 01377 270258

FUTURE DATES
Thursday 2-5 June 2022 The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Weekend
To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary please email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
or contact Sue Moody on 01377 275333

mailto:Hutton.Cranswick.Bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary please email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK
AND THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON WITH WANSFORD

CONTACT DETAILS
We are understandably receiving quite a lot of enquiries for christenings and weddings, and have
therefore set up a new & improved system. Please use the following designated email address:

 hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com Telephone or text:  07434 877661

FOR ANY OTHER ENQUIRIES…
Rev. Simon Elliott (Vicar) Tel: 01377 271592
[there is a Voicemail on this number if I am not near the phone when you ring]

Trish Barker (Reader) Tel: 01377 270091  Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel: 01377 253572
Mike Searle (Recognised Parish Assistant and Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 271566
Dr. Robin Freeman (Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270547

The services for St Peter’s  Hutton Cranswick will be:-

DECEMBER

Sun 5 December   10.45am Family Communion service with the Revelation Band
Sun 12 December  10.45am Traditional Lessons and Carols service with St. Peter's Choir
Sun 12 December   2.30pm Churches Together in Hutton Cranswick

Crafty Christingle in the Methodist Hall
Sat 18 December   4pm Churches Together in Hutton Cranswick - Nativity at Fieldgate,

The Paddocks, off Hutton Road YO25 9PA. Wear wellies if wet
Sun 19 December   10.45am Contemporary Readings and Carols service with the Revelation Band

Christmas Eve 24 December   4pm Crib Service with the Revelation Band
Christmas Eve 24 December  8pm Christmas Eve Communion service with St. Peter's Choir

Christmas Day 25 December   10.30am Churches Together in Hutton Cranswick Christmas Day service
Boxing Day 26 December    - no service at St. Peter's but 9.15am

Boxing Day Communion with carols at St. Leonard's Skerne

JANUARY
Sun 2 January   10.45am New Year Family service with the Revelation Band
Sun 9 January  10.45am Morning Praise service with St. Peter's Choir
Sun 16 January 10.45am Family Communion with the Revelation Band
Sun 23 January  10.45am Choral Communion with St. Peter's Choir
Sun 30 January -  no service at St. Peter's but 10.45am Benefice Communion service at St. Mary's, Watton

mailto:hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
mailto:hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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Dear friends,
In last December’s article, I talked about the changes
brought about by Covid. “One of the positives that
has come out of these many months of restrictions,
has been the willingness of people to have a
conversation in the street with people they don’t
know.”
I’ve found that this has continued. Conversation is so
important as it stops us feeling isolated; it helps our
mental health. Jesus knew all about this.
In the July issue, I wrote about “How times have
changed.” Times continue to change.
We’re living with vaccinations recommended for
more people and with ‘booster jabs’ for those who
are double vaccinated. We’re encouraged to keep up
with the ‘news about Covid’ in case regulations
change. Jesus knew the place of regulations.
Now it’s December again and:
“Christmas is coming, the goose is getting fat. Please
to put a penny in the old man’s hat. If you haven’t got
a penny, a ha’penny will do. if you haven’t got a
ha’penny, God bless you.”
A rhyme from time gone by. A ‘ha’penny’ was a half
penny back in the days before decimalisation.
Christmas is my favourite time of year and our second
living with Covid.
It made me smile when I heard it said that “Christmas
may be cancelled this year.”
How can the celebration of the birth of the Son of
God be cancelled?
The celebration can no more be cancelled than the
actual birth over 2000 years ago in Bethlehem.

Christmas is the singing of carols, carol services,
decorating our homes and places of worship, special
services in barns, chapel, church, the sending of
cards, the exchanging of gifts, special foods.
Our Christmas customs are connected with the
celebration of the birth of Jesus in that stable and,
since then, millions of lives have been changed for the
better because of Jesus.
Come and try one of our services in a barn, or chapel
or church. Open your minds and hearts to the voice of
God. What is God saying to you? How will you
answer? God is always available. This is NOT a ‘once
only’ offer but is open ‘all the time” because Jesus
loves us!
I wish all of you a joyous, peaceful and healthy
Christmas.

Love
Gwyn

mailto:hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
mailto:hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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In the mini beast world
lived a beetle in a tree.
With a flower as a bed
and a broken light bulb
as a bath. He learns from
his mistakes and he had a
walking stick and a sofa a
picture as a TV. Then my
tree got cut down and we
invaded a tent from a human. Now I live in a
ripped tent under a broken-down bridge that
could fall down any minute now. The humans
have returned with a big bright light that is
red and orange called fire. They burnt down
my tent.
By Harrison

Yesterday morning was very
peaceful. I got evicted out of
my house because I couldn’t
pay my rent. So I went under
a very noisy bridge
and set up my green
tent. Then a few
hours later I went on
a 4 mile walk and
there was a small
beetle nest, a flower
patch and a broken
light bulb. A few
moments later I got
back to my tent and
didn’t have a bright torch so I
walked to the small old shop
down the road and bought a
brighter torch. Then it was

night time so I got in my big
sleeping bag and went to sleep
with my wooden walking stick
next to me because I have a

broken leg.
The next morning I woke up
had my breakfast and went
out for the day. When I got

there it was like a magical
winter wonderland. It was
super snowed over I made 3
snow angels. After that I
went to the husky lounge and
there was loads of puppies, I
stroked a couple of them.
Then it was lunch I had a
salad and chicken wrap. A few
minutes later I went to the
ice-skating rink and fell over
about 10 times. After I did
that I went skiing I went
around the jumps and the
track then I went back to the
tent and cooked my ramen
noodles ate them then went to
watch TV then I went to bed.
By Evie

My world was really quiet this morning. I
was living underneath a stone bridge in a
tent that was great sometimes. At night a

lot of black
beetles would
come out it felt
ticklish and gross
with their legs
crawling all over
me. In the

morning a man said to me I see you have a
problem with the beetles just get a light
bulb. The view was bad it had trees in the
way. The tent was small were I slept but I
had a poppy that was beautiful. Even
though it was sad there was a good noise
of swishing trees.
By Freddie in Year 5

Descriptive Writing by Year 5 Pupils
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Minister : Richard Teal 01377 538806

Hutton Cranswick Christmas Message: 2021
The Christmas story which centres around a small, fragile,
vulnerable, new life born in Bethlehem to Mary and
Joseph.  St Matthew opens his gospel by declaring, ‘they
shall call his name Emmanuel which means God is with us.
What does it mean to know ‘God is with us?’.

  It means first of all that God has chosen to be with
us. What a wonderful feeling it is to know that
someone is with us. At those crucial points in our
lives it really counts when someone stays with us.
I remember when I was going through a crisis
someone coming to see me and saying, ‘I don’t
know what to say or do, but I want you to know
that I am here alongside you’. In our fast-moving
world the last few months may have retaught us
the very simple gift of being present to each
other. Maybe we have lost this gift because we
have been led to believe that presence must be
useful. A spiritual writer once wrote, ‘‘We say,
Why should I visit this person? I can’t do anything
anyway. I don’t have anything to say. Of what use
can I be?’’
            It is often in ‘useless’ unpretentious,
humble presence to each other that we feel
consolation and comfort. This is something I have
relearned during the pandemic and it is powerful.
The Christmas story reminds us that God has
chosen to be with us, and that is powerful.

  In Jesus, the weak, fragile, vulnerable, new life,
the God with us, we see the human face of God.

Before lockdown two I was sat at Kings Cross
railway station observing people as I waited for

my train and I suddenly became aware how many
people were taking selfies in the railway station.
As I reflected on the train coming home, I
wondered if it was a reflection of our present
obsession with self-self-esteem, self-realisation,
self-help. We become what we worship, and do
we now worship self, me, I? We are not created to
be alone or in solitude, we are social beings, we
need face to face interactions, friends,
relationships, love which redeems our solitude.
Relationships make us grow. When we surround
ourselves with people just like us, it feeds our
individualism and we become more extreme, we
need to mix with people who are different to us.
People we can strongly disagree with and yet
remain friends, this is one way to heal the
fractures of our church and world.

Whilst Jesus, God with us, shares our humanity he
is different to us and in so being he challenges our
individualism and enables us to grow. His humble
birth, life and cross challenges our lives. This God
with us, is full of compassion. Compassion is not a
neutral activity. The biblical notion of compassion
includes and is inseparable from the struggle for
justice.
 As Bryan Stone writes, ‘If it is really true that God
loves everyone, then God demonstrates that love
by taking sides for the exploited, rather than
remaining impartial’’.
And as Desmond Tutu writes, ‘If you are neutral in
a situation of injustice, you have chosen the side
of the oppressor. If an elephant has his foot on
the tail of a mouse, and you say you are neutral,
the mouse will not appreciate your neutrality’.

This fragile, vulnerable new life born to Mary and
Joseph decisively discloses who this God with us
is. At our side, on our side, to comfort, heal,
restore and challenge.

Every blessing for this most holy of seasons.

Revd Dr. Richard J Teal: Methodist Minister
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It is good to encourage biodiversity, for the benefit of both
wildlife and of people who appreciate and enjoy it.
Biodiversity is very much a feature of the pond on
Cranswick Green. This was made apparent to me during
summer 2021 when I recorded water plants at 21 village
ponds on the Wolds and their margins. Some of the ponds
had few or no water plants, while in others they were
relatively abundant. The pond at Cranswick proved to be
much the richest. It is an old pond but in the 20th century it
was tidied up. An on-line photograph from August 2009
shows an excruciatingly over-managed pond*. There is a
concrete path around the margin from which a hard bank,
of what appears to be cobbles set in cement, slopes to the
water’s edge. Surrounding grass is shaven and no water
plants are to be seen. Since then, the pond has been much
improved. Councillor John Poolford has given me some
back-story and suggested that I write this piece. He tells me
that the concrete and hard material were removed, except
along the roadside, the pond was lined with clay, and water
plants were introduced. Current management includes
annual removal and cutting back of vegetation, usually
around November.
When I visited in May and August 2021, submerged plants
of Rigid Hornwort and Curly Waterweed, and
floating rosettes of Water-soldier were
abundant, the floating leaves of Broad-leaved
Pondweed and White Water-lily were
conspicuous, and plants around the soft muddy
edges included Bogbean, Bulrush, Yellow Iris,
Water Horsetail and Water Mint. Especially
striking was the diversity of the water plants
and wetland plants. They are listed in the table;
scientific names are included for the benefit of
naturalists and gardeners. Many of them clearly
are intentional introductions, like, for example,
White Water-lily, Bogbean, Marsh-marigold,
and Greater Spearwort. Others, which are not
so conspicuous, may have been introduced
inadvertently along with the other plants, for
example Ivy-leaved Duckweed and Small
Pondweed. Some might be survivors from the

old pond, Common Duckweed and Creeping Bent might be
amongst these. Some might be surreptitious introductions.
Most of the plants seen are native to East Yorkshire and
were sensible choices for introduction. Some, like Bogbean
and Water-soldier, are scarce in the county. Curly
Waterweed is an alien from South Africa; the White Water-
lily appears to be a cultivar.
The habitat clearly favours water plants. The absence of
trees lets light in, and the clarity of the water allows light
penetration for submerged plants. There are no ducks or
geese. These eat water plants, stir up sediment, cause
turbidity, and by fouling the water encourage algal growth
and eutrophication. They may also carry pathogenic
bacteria. The annual control of vegetation maintains an
open habitat. This probably stops the spread of more-
aggressive plants and allows the persistence of diversity. It
is evident that the current management regime is
maintaining biodiversity. Although the plants are largely
introduced, the pond, with its easy access and pleasant
village surrounds, is nevertheless an excellent site to view
and study water plants.
*https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/Category:Ponds_in_
the_East_Riding_of_Yorkshire

Abundant and diverse water plants in
Cranswick Pond, August 2021: Water-soldier
in the centre; floating leaves of Broad-leaved
Pondweed in the left foreground; Bogbean
and Bulrush in the right foreground.

Cranswick Village Pond:
a biodiversity gem

Ray Goulder

https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/Category:Ponds_in_the_East_Riding_of_Yorkshire
https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/Category:Ponds_in_the_East_Riding_of_Yorkshire
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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Hutton Cranswick
W.I. report.

November 9th 2021.

Gwynneth welcomed
members and guests and Jerusalem was sung.
Some redecoration will take place in the hall next year to cover
the damp treatment.
Newsletters are to be digital but Gwynneth will deliver copies
to members without computers.

The Christmas meeting on 14th December will take the form of
a party. We will have a pie and pea supper followed by various
desserts, entertainment by a singer, and a present swap.
Unusually we will start at an earlier time of 6-30pm. Ladies
should bring their own cutlery and drinks.

Our speakers for the evening were Tickton Tarts, two very
capable ladies whose subject was “A taste of nostalgia”.  This
took us into the history of advertising food products, one
particular product having started life as early as 1814. Whilst
the talk was going on  they were also providing a cookery
demonstration making a corned beef pie and an upsidedown
cake.
A vote of thanks was given by Kate. Then refreshments
including the cake and corned beef pie.

East Yorkshire WI is to have a fund raising coffee morning at
Toll Gavel Church  10am-12am on Saturday December 11th.

The meeting closed at 9-15pm.

For the last two years the village has not been able to enter
the Royal Horticultural Society Yorkshire in Bloom Award
because of Covid 19 restrictions. However, the RHS
recognised that In Bloom work goes on in the region
regardless and this prompted them to set up a one-off on-
line digital award called “ Best of Yorkshire 2021
Campaign”.
We entered five categories – the maximum allowed. These
were:-
Yorkshire in Springtime - Centenary Wood – Spring
Flowers, snowdrop dividing project
Kind to Nature Wildlife Project - Centenary Wood as a
haven for wildlife – with bird boxes, bird feeding stations
and bug hotels
Heart of the Community -
Spar shop – for their service and making the shop a
safe place
White Horse Pub – for their outside beer garden
Wheels of Fortune - Hutton Cranswick station – for
the work carried out on the ‘train carriages’

We have now received
certificates of excellence,
from the RHS, for all our
entries. Well done and
congratulations!  This award
is not a replacement for the
normal judging which takes
place in July, but it is
recognition that even with
Covid 19, In Bloom work carried on within the restrictions
we were living under in 2020/21.
The RHS is planning to go ahead in 2022 with the normal
format for judging. The In Bloom team would like to thank
all residents for their support during the last 18 months.

For more information on Village in Bloom
please contact:  Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com

or on 01377 270173 or
Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com  or on 01377 270187

All offers of help are welcome.

https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/Category:Ponds_in_the_East_Riding_of_Yorkshire
https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/Category:Ponds_in_the_East_Riding_of_Yorkshire
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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Enjoy Festive Windows and lights
 this December

Many homes in Hutton Cranswick go out of their way at Christmas to
create fantastic Festive window displays and garden lighting. Take the
opportunity to walk around the village to enjoy the many festive windows
and lights.

On Monday December 20th Festive refreshments
are available at Foreman’s Garage from 6pm.

Take your tour and call in
Refreshments created by Janet and her team of willing
helpers, funds raised are to support the Scout and
Guiding groups in the village. Thank you.

The Bulletin Team
thanks all its readers,

advertisers and
contributors

for their support
over the past year.

We wish you all a
safe & peaceful
Christmas and a

healthy New Year.

 https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/planning-permission-and-building-control/applications-for-planning-and-building-control/view-and-comment-on-planning-applications/
 https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/planning-permission-and-building-control/applications-for-planning-and-building-control/view-and-comment-on-planning-applications/
 https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/planning-permission-and-building-control/applications-for-planning-and-building-control/view-and-comment-on-planning-applications/
 https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/planning-permission-and-building-control/applications-for-planning-and-building-control/view-and-comment-on-planning-applications/
 https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/planning-permission-and-building-control/applications-for-planning-and-building-control/view-and-comment-on-planning-applications/
https://newplanningaccess.eastriding.gov.uk/newplanningaccess/PLAN/21/03827/STPLF
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It is noted the land proposed for development is outside of
the areas designated for housing in the East Riding Local
Plan. The land identified in the application for the full
planning permission is under consideration as part of the
recent consultation on the review of East Riding Local Plan
(CRA-F). The land identified in the application for outline
permission is assumed as an area identified under land bid.
The whole application could be considered as a Departure
to Plan.

On the East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s website there is a
list of what is generally considered to be a material planning
consideration.

Examples of planning considerations which may be consid-
ered include:

  the number, size, layout, siting, density, design and
external appearance of buildings

  the proposed means of access

  landscaping

  impact on the neighbourhood, and

  the availability of infrastructure.

Examples of other material planning factors that may be
taken into account as material considerations in the deci-
sion making process include the following:

  Planning history of the site, in particular any 'fall-
back' position

  Overshadowing

  Overlooking and loss of privacy

  Adequate parking and servicing

  Overbearing nature of proposal

  Loss of trees

  Loss of ecological habitats

  Archaeology

  Contamination by a previous use

  Effect on Listed Building(s) and Conservation Areas

  Access and highways safety

  Traffic generation

  Noise and disturbance from the scheme

  Disturbance from smells

  Public visual amenity

  Flood risk

  Planning gain

  Alternative available sites.

It is these matters that are taken into account and in the
planning balance whether the benefits outweigh any
policy conflict i.e. such as a departure from the local plan.
These include but not limited to - provision of affordable
house, contributions of open space, possible financial
contributions for education, highway improvements,
economic development (construction jobs), additional
landscaping, additional noise mitigation from adjoining
employment site, ecological enhancements etc.

link https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/planning-permission-
and-building-control/applications-for-planning-and-
building-control/view-and-comment-on-planning-
applications/

Guidance on commenting on this application

https://newplanningaccess.eastriding.gov.uk/newplanningaccess/PLAN/21/03827/STPLF

Date: 9 November 2021
Our Ref: 21/03827/STPLF
Case Officer: Mr Matthew Sunman
Telephone: (01482) 393735
Parish Area: Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
Grid Ref.: 502155 451985

TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

Proposal:    Hybrid Application consisting of : a) Full Planning Permission for the erection of
105 dwellings, garages, parking, open space and realignment of Hobman Lane
and associated infrastructure and b) Outline Planning Permission for the erection
of 46 dwellings, garages and parking including access (Appearance, Landscaping,
Layout and Scale to be considered)

Location: Land North Of Frontier Agriculture Limited Beverley Road Hutton Cranswick
East Riding Of Yorkshire

Applicant: Peter Ward Homes
Application type: Strategic - Full Planning Permission

A proposal was received on the 28 October 2021 for the above development.
The proposal and plans can now be viewed at the address below.

 https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/planning-permission-and-building-control/applications-for-planning-and-building-control/view-and-comment-on-planning-applications/
 https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/planning-permission-and-building-control/applications-for-planning-and-building-control/view-and-comment-on-planning-applications/
 https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/planning-permission-and-building-control/applications-for-planning-and-building-control/view-and-comment-on-planning-applications/
 https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/planning-permission-and-building-control/applications-for-planning-and-building-control/view-and-comment-on-planning-applications/
 https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/planning-permission-and-building-control/applications-for-planning-and-building-control/view-and-comment-on-planning-applications/
https://newplanningaccess.eastriding.gov.uk/newplanningaccess/PLAN/21/03827/STPLF
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£2 for first child &
£1 for each
additional child
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 27th October, 2021.
The meeting was held at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick and commenced at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Poolford, Richardson (in the Chair), Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan, Teare,
Thompson. Ward Councillor: Dewhirst. One resident attended. The Clerk recorded the minutes.

21/229 Apologies: Councillors: Holtby, Kelly, Lock, Wilkinson. Ward Councillors: Evison and Owen.

21/230 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests: –
Cllr Mrs Simpson Item No 10 Minute 21/238(b)– Non-pecuniary – HCSRA Committee Member.

21/231 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 22nd September,
2021 be approved and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Poolford).

21/232 Budget – The latest financial position and a bank reconciliation were noted.

21/233 Annual Estimates and Forward Planning – A draft Budget, previously circulated, was considered. It
was Resolved (a) 2022-23: to include a provision for footpaths of £10,000.00 (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded
Cllr Thompson) and approve a revised net budget of £40,735.00, which was to be funded from grants, the
Precept and reserves held by the Council and (b) to approve the Budgets for 2023-24 and 2024-25, as presented
(proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Poolford).

21/234 Code of Conduct – Resolved – To adopt the new Code of Conduct proposed by the East Riding of
Yorkshire Council on the 7th October, 2021 (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Alderton).

21/235 Planning Matters – The following decisions was noted:

(a) 21/00030/REFUSE: Appeal for 21/00326/PLF - Installation of external wall insulation and render,
following the removal of existing render at 61 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire,
YO25 9QN - Planning Inspectorate dismissed the appeal.

21/236 Planning Applications:

(a) 21/03192/PLF: Conversion and alterations to 4 redundant farm buildings to 3 holiday accommodation
units and a games room/hot tub with changing facilities, construction of car parking spaces, erection of
2.0m high boundary walls and 1.5m high/1.0m high post and rail fencing with gates; Construction of a
pond with 1.2m high bund; Demolition of redundant farm buildings at Land East of Rotsea Manor
Farm, Rotsea Lane, Rotsea, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QG – Full Planning Permission –
Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(b) 21/03534/TCA: CRANSWICK CONSERVATION AREA - Crown thin 1 no. Box Elder (T1) by 15-
20%, to allow more sunlight into the garden; Crown lift 1 no. Variegated Maple tree (T2) to 4 metres
and crown thin by 10%; Crown lift 1 no. Himalayan Birch (T3) to 5 metres over summer house at
Somerdene, 32 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QY – Resolved –
Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Alderton/seconded Cllr Swan).
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(c) 21/03548/PLF: Erection of an extension, to provide additional retail space to existing garden centre at
Cranswick Nursery and Garden Centre, Burn Butts Lane, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire,
YO25 9JN – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr
Teare/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).

(d) 21/03808/TCA: HUTTON CONSERVATION AREA - Crown reduce 1 no. Maple tree (T1) by 3-4
metres in height and 2-3 metres in diameter, to allow more light into the garden and property at 3
Church Street, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PR – Tree Works in Conservation Area –
Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).

21/237 Representatives reports

(a) In Bloom – The coffee morning/plant fair at the Bowls Club had raised over £100 and a couple of new
members had been recruited. General maintenance of planters and smaller areas had continued around the
village. The group had been represented at the fund-raising/publicity YCCRP event at Bridlington Station.
Cutting back of tree/shrub branches and re-painting of the fencing at the Station was planned. An enquiry had
been received seeking information about the planting regime of the pond.

(b) SRA – Cllr Mrs Simpson had provided an update: the meeting on the 19th October had been well attended
by representatives from the sporting groups. The Parish Council was thanked for the £5,000 grant towards the
cost of improvements to the Astroturf surfaces. The fencing surrounding the surfaces was in poor condition. A
new boiler had been installed. The majority of indoor sports activities had resumed. The Have a Go Night, the
Ryedale Cycle Event and the East Yorkshire Walking Festival events had all proved successful. It was likely that
similar events would be repeated in 2022. A Halloween/80s Night fundraising event was planned at Foreman’s
Showrooms on 30th October. Some new and innovative ideas for fundraising for the new build were to be
explored. The planning permission granted for the new build would lapse in January, 2022. The Architect was to
be consulted on revisiting the design and costings, prior to a re-application for planning permission.

The SRA had raised that the Parish Council’s Representative had not been able to attend recent meetings.

21/238 Gatehouse Lake – It was noted the tree works identified in the Vegetation Assessment and Report had
been completed. The new perimeter footpath was expected to be completed by the end of the week.

21/239 Garden Allotments – It was noted the majority of rents had been paid. The Clerk was to chase up the
outstanding rents. There were three vacant plots. The recent burglary at the allotments was discussed.

21/240 20mph Zone – A senior engineer of the East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s traffic management team
advised, if justified, roundels in white paint on the road surface, and/or small 'repeater' speed limit signs could
be provided, at no cost to the Parish Council. The traffic management team can review the location of the signs
in the 20mph zone. The first step was to understand the levels of compliance by means of a speed survey.
Surveys were not undertaken in Winter where there was a risk of poor or icy weather.

21/241 Estimate of the number of rough sleepers – An estimate of rough sleepers in the parish on the
evening of  Wednesday 17th November, 2021 into the morning of Thursday 18th November, 2021 was to be
provided to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.

21/242 Interim Audit of the 2021-22 Accounts – The Auditor remained satisfied that the accounts and
records of the Council continue to be well maintained. There were no significant areas of concern to which the
attention of the Council needed to be drawn.
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21/243 Footpaths – A number of residents had expressed concern on the poor condition of some of the
footpaths around the village, in particular the footpath from the School to Main Street/Hotham Road. Cllr
Thompson had obtained a budget estimate for repairing the footpath. It was Resolved (a) to obtain formal
quotations for repairing the footpath from the School to Main Street/Hotham Road and (b) include a provision
of £10,000 in the 2022-23 Budget for footpath repairs (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson).

Councillors agreed to inspect footpaths. Any footpaths in need of general maintenance would be reported
online to East Riding of Yorkshire Council at https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/environment/roads-streets-
traffic-and-parking/roads-pavements-and-traffic/road-and-footpath-maintenance/.

It was noted this online reporting was available for all to use to report issues regarding footpaths.

21/244 BT Phone Box Hutton – Cllr Alderton reported that the refurbishment had been completed. The
Council thanked him for his considerable efforts in undertaking the work. The usage and management of the
BT Phone Box at Cranswick was to be considered at the next meeting.

21/245 To approve payments:

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Swan).

21/246 Additional payments received after the publication of the agenda: –

Resolved – To approve payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Thompson).

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3726 Hutton Cranswick WI Hire of Hall - PC meeting 27/10/2021 12.00 12.00

3727 Information Commissioner Data protection registration 40.00 40.00

3728 Autela Payroll Services Limited Payroll process 01/07/2021 - 30/09/2021 42.00 8.40 50.40

3729 East Riding of  Yorkshire Council Pest Control Contact 2021-22 (21/164) 209.22 41.84 251.06

3730 Opus Energy
Pond: Electricity standing charge 7th September to 6th October,
2021 13.91 0.70 14.61

3731 S. Sanderson
Salary (£400.44); Expenses(Skip Hire £240; Picnic Table £409.93;
Toner £51.49) 984.96 116.90 1101.86

3732 Dee Atkinson & Harrison Review of farming allotments - professional fees 515.00 103.00 618.00

3733 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Cutting Green 7th and 21st September, 2021. 314.00 62.80 376.80

3734 Business Stream Village Pond - water charge: 17/06/2021 - 11/10/2021. 59.68 59.68

3735 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Tree works at Gatehouse Lake (21/212) 1750.00 350.00 2100.00

Total 3940.77 683.64 4624.41

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3736 A. Johnson Half year audit and report 180.00 180.00

3737 Business Stream Garden allotments - water charge: 17/06/2021-15/10/2021 56.80 56.80

auto Dee Atkinson & Harrison FBT - Management fee 91.00 18.20 109.20

auto Dee Atkinson & Harrison FBT - Management fee 332.50 66.50 399.00

3738 Royal British Legion Wreath of poppies 22.00 22.00

3739 Richard Alderton Expenses re materials used to refurbish the BT Box at Hutton 106.19 21.23 127.42

Total 788.49 105.93 894.42



21/247 Play Area – It was noted the major overhaul of the roundabout was planned for early December. The
length of time taken was due to difficulties in obtaining replacement parts. A request for a basketball post to be
provided at the play area was not approved. There was a basketball post facility at the SRA.

21/248 Community Safety – There appeared to be vehicles turning around on the Green at the end of the
no-through road at the back of the Green. This would be monitored to see if action was required, as in wet
times, it may result in the ground being rutted, which may increase the risk of tripping.

21/249 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: -
(a) Letter from applicant of planning application 21/03886 - 51 Southgate.
(b) Came & Company Local Council Insurance rebranding to Gallagher on 4th October, 2021.
(c) National Association of Local Councils (NALC) – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 21st September, 2021.
(d) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 28th September, 2021.
(e) ERNLLCA - Training - Being a Good Councillor Part 1 & 2.
(f) ERNLLCA - Training - Managing Grievance.
(g) Beverley & North Holderness Internal Drainage Board - Notice of Conclusion of Audit for Annual

Governance & Accountability Return year ended 31st March, 2021.
(h) NHS East Riding Clinical Commissioning Group 21st September, 2021 Newsletter.
(i) East Riding Residents' Communication Consultation.
(j) Letter from Friends of  Hunmanby Railway Station to Hutton Cranswick In Bloom.
(k) Confirmation that the Council’s Insurance Policy has been renewed.
(l) Letter from Fisher German LLP - National Grid Electricity Transmission – Scotland to England Green

Link 2(SEGL2) – Proposed HVDC Cable Route.
(m) SEGL2 – Draft Licence Agreement – update from Agent. It was Resolved to accept recommendations

from the Agents in respect of the SEGL2 Draft Licence Agreement (proposed Cllr Richardson
/seconded Cllr Thompson).

(n) ERNLLCA - East Riding District Committee Meeting 21st October, 2021.
(o) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – October, 2021 Issue.
(p) SEGL2 – letter from Carter Jonas and response from Agent.
(q) Request for permission to dig grass verge/the Green to carry out drainage works.
(r) The Queen's Platinum Jubilee Beacons – 2nd June, 2022 – letter from Pageantmaster.
(s) Running Successful Events for 2021 and beyond - Webinar – 3rd November, 2021.
(t) Main Street, Cranswick - Northern Powergrid - Necessary Network Upgrade -1st November, 2021.
(u) NALC - Newsletter – 20th October, 2021.
(v) ERNLLCA - Newsletter – October, 2021.
(w) ERNLLCA - Training - Breakthrough Communications.

It was noted an Act of Remembrance at the War Memorial was planned for Sunday, 14th November at 12.15pm.

21/250 Next Meeting – 24th November, 2021, at the W.I. Hall, Cranswick commencing at 7 pm.

21/251 Exclusion of press and public to resolve that due to the confidential nature of the business to
be transacted, the press and the public are excluded from the remainder of the meeting (Section 1(2)
Public Bodies Admissions to Meetings Act 1960) – Resolved – That the public were invited to leave the
meeting (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).

21/252 Agricultural holdings’ tenancies – It was noted the Agent had put in place a new Agreement.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.15 p.m.







What comes to mind for you when you hear the word ‘choir’? Massed ranks of identically clad singers in a   like
setting belting out Handel’s ‘Messiah’; a Male Voice Choir with their booming voices and sweet harmonies; maybe a Gospel

choir with their fantastic rhythms and fabulous soloists; a barbershop quartet ; church; Gareth Malone; school. Any of

these are perfectly normal. And the betting is that the vast majority of these you only see on . Unsurprisingly, these all
tend to be rather good and make one think that ‘I could never do that’. However, the reality is that all choirs are equal,

although as George Orwell might put it, ‘some choirs are more equal than others’ . For example, you wouldn’t expect
to rock up at the SRA of a weekend and expect to see Premier League quality football (although some of the players might

disagree with me on that one ). So it is with the Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir. Our objective is to have fun
singing whilst raising money for local good causes. We have no pretensions to match The Kingdom Choir of (ex?) royal
wedding fame. We have a wide ranging repertoire - I believe the term is eclectic - to suit everyone’s taste and we never
hold auditions. It doesn’t matter to us if you don’t read music, have never sung in a choir before and don’t think you are
particularly tuneful. Everyone can sing to some degree or other, believe it or not. Singing harmonies is definitely
challenging, particularly if you are only used to singing in unison in the church choir or accompanying your favourite artiste

in the . However, it is a skill that can be learned with but a little effort. We have a fabulous website and some great
supporting tools to help you. And it only costs £2 a week - absolute bargain!
So, if you have ever thought that you would like to be part of something fun, would like to meet new friends whilst helping
local charities, why not give it a go? We have had a tremendous influx of new members over the last few weeks, so there is
no need to feel intimidated. Drop Fiona a message at fionabonepiano@gmail.com or ring her on 07984 657071. We meet at

the SRA on Rotsea Lane, Hutton from 7.30-9.00 pm on a Monday evening. Afterwards, and are available and

the is open to reward ourselves for all our hard work. You will be assured of a warm welcome and we hope to see
you there.

In harmony
Haz

WELCOME RETURN
 of the

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club

BINGO
on the

third Wednesday of each month

starting 19th January 2022,
“eyes down” at 7pm
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Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club,

At rear of White Horse Inn,
Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QR

mailto:fjjohno52@gmail.com
mailto:fjjohno52@gmail.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:clarejohnson66@hotmail.com
mailto:I_sanderson@hotmail.com


SRA Quiz Night
The next quiz night at the SRA will be on Friday
17th December. The cost is £5 per head, inclusive
of supper (payable on the night).
Booking is essential. Please e-mail
HuttonCranswickSRAoutlook.com or ring/text the
SRA Secretary on 07942 353818. Bookings are
normally for tables of four, but we can put smaller
groups together if necessary. Please state any
dietary requirements when booking. It is
recommended that participants have a negative
Covid test result on the day or 24 hours
beforehand.

Easy Fund Raising
You can support the SRA at no cost to yourselves
when buying your Christmas presents or booking
next year’s holiday. Just choose Hutton Cranswick
Sports and Recreation Association as your chosen
charity at easyfundraising.org.uk. Download the
donation reminder for your browser and then each
time you shop at one of the thousands of retailers
in the scheme the SRA will receive a small
percentage of what you spend.

Frances Johnson  Chair
 fjjohno52@gmail.com
Gina Simpson   Vice Chair
 ginasimpson@btinternet.com
Clare Johnson   Treasurer
 clarejohnson66@hotmail.com
Ian Sanderson   Secretary
 I_sanderson@hotmail.com
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Hutton Cranswick

Sports and Recreation
Association

m

mailto:fjjohno52@gmail.com
mailto:fjjohno52@gmail.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:clarejohnson66@hotmail.com
mailto:I_sanderson@hotmail.com
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www.huttoncranswick.com/financial-support-for-residents-from-eryc/


Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council

Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson
Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,

Cranswick, YO25 9RA
Tel; 01377 270058

e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Tom Holtby
Tel 270393
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248

Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893
Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare MBE
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 15th December starting at 7.00pm.  The meeting

will be in the W I Hall. Details will be published on the
village notice boards and website at least 7 days in advance

of the meeting.
The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda,

the public and councillors may ask questions or make
statements (limited to 3 minutes per person).

For further information please contact the Parish Clerk.
There are October minutes in this Bulletin.
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Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. If you would like to rent an
allotment of approximately 1/10th of an acre for £15.00 per year,
please fill in an application form and send it to Steve Sanderson,
Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.

An application form is available on the council’s website. When a
plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.

Access the informatiuon at  https://www.huttoncranswick.com/financial-support-for-residents-from-eryc/

www.huttoncranswick.com/financial-support-for-residents-from-eryc/


DG ELECTRICAL

Danny Gladstone
City & Guilds 17thEdition Electrician

All types of Domestic, Industrial and Commercial
work undertaken including fitting of new sockets,
provision of outside lighting and house rewiring.

PAT testing

07761342476
danny_gladstone@live.co.uk
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